
Weare Heritage Commission 
July 25, 2012 
Final Minutes 

 
Present: George Malette, vice chair; John Lawton, Betty Straw alternate and Secretary 
Meg Malette. 
 
Excused: John McCausland and Tanya Krajcik. 
 
George as acting Chair appointed Betty Straw as a full member for this meeting. 
 
Motion to approve the minutes as written was made by John Lawton and seconded by 
Betty Straw, all voted in favor. 
 
Meg and George will follow up to retrieve information and forms from Adair Mulligan 
the presenter of the Lyme, NH “the secrets of cellar holes” project. 
 
Betty Straw updated us that the Clinton Grove project is on hold but they will continue to 
move forward with the roof replacement. 
 
George informed the board that the workshop about understanding and researching 
historic properties will be presented by Mary Kate Ryan from DHR and is sponsored by 
the General John Stark Scenic Byway Council is scheduled for the end of September. 
 
Jerry Little has offered to lead the Commission on a site walk to some cellar holes on the 
Eastman Town Forest property. George will check with Jerry and inform the Commission 
of the date time and meeting location for the site walk. George will be borrowing the 
Conservation Commission’s GPS unit to pinpoint the location. 
 
Peaslee Road Bridge historic mitigation: John Lawton informed us that the booklet would 
costs between $6,500 and $8000 (aprox. 85 hours) and that the Town would get 80% of 
that costs reimbursed by the State. John suggested an alternate historic mitigation option 
of a sign or a plaque at the site. 
 
The next meeting is Wednesday August 22, 2012 at 6:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Meg Malette, Secretary.  
 
  


